COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

May 18, 2018

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA O MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, MAY 18, 2018, BEGINNING AT 9:00 A.M., WITH
CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE PRESIDING.

CHAIR WHITE: This meeting of the Maui County Council shall please come to order.

Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS S. STACY CRIVELLO, G. RIKI HOKAMA,
KELLY T. KING, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR ROBERT
CARROLL, AND CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE.

EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS ALIKA ATAY, ELEANORA COCHRAN,
AND DONALD S. GUZMAN.

(Councilmembers Atay, Cochran, and Guzman were not present when the roll was called;

however, Councilmember Cochran arrived at 9:02 a.m., Councilmember Guzman arrived at
9:48 a.m., and Councilmember Atay arrived at 11:19 a.m.)

COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Mr. Chair, six Members present, three excused. A
quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

And for opening remarks this morning we have them from Member Carroll.
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OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Vice-Chair Robert Carroll.

(Councilmember Cochran arrived at the meeting at 9:02 a.m.)
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Carroll.

I'd like to welcome Member Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.

And with that, will everyone please rise and join me in the Pledge of Allegiance.

LEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge of
Allegiance.

CHAIR WHITE: And before we begin, | would like to ask everyone to place their phones on
silent mode please.

And Members, in a minute | will be convening the public hearing, which is posted for
9:00 this morning here in the Council chamber. The public hearing will be held
concurrently with the Council meeting.

The Office of Information Practices was previously consulted on this procedure and
they stated that the order of business would be the first convened; the Council meeting
then the public hearing, take public testimony on all items on both agendas, then close
public testimony, close the public hearing, and continue with the Council meeting. OIP
has stated that this procedure would be consistent with the Sunshine Law. So,
Members, that's how we shall proceed.
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PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON

THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII, CONVENED A PUBLIC
HEARING ON FRIDAY, MAY 18,2018 AT 9:05 A.M., IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA
O MAUI BUILDING, WAILUKU, HAWAII, WITH CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE PRESIDING,
FOR THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE PROPOSED OPERATING
BUDGET AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE FISCAL YEAR
JULY 1, 2018 TO JUNE 30, 2019.

CHAIR WHITE: And so, the public hearing will now please come to order. The purpose of
the public hearing is to receive testimony on the proposed operating budget and capital
improvement program for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019.

Mr. Clerk, please proceed.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, proceeding with presentation of testimony on agenda items for
the public hearing and Council meeting. We've established limited interactive
communication that enables individuals from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai to provide
testimony from our District Offices. Individuals who wish to offer testimony from our
District Offices should now sign up at the District, with the District Office staff. And,
individuals who wish to offer testimony in the chamber, please sign up at the desk
located on the eighth-floor lobby just outside the chamber door.

Testimony on all locations is limited to the items listed on today's agenda. And,
pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to three
minutes with one minute to conclude if requested. And, when testifying, please state
your name and the name of any organization you represent.

Lanai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.

MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai, and
there is no one waiting to testify.
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COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Molokai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.

MS. ELLA ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and my first testifier
is Kealoha Hooper.

TESTIMONY

MR. KEALOHA HOOPER (testifying on Committee Report 18-79):

Aloha mai kakou, City Councilmembers. My name is Kealoha Hooper from Molokai
Child Abuse Prevention Pathways here on Molokai. And, we just wanted to extend our
aloha and mahalo for the County for putting us on the budget line. So, once again, on
behalf of MCAPP here on Molokai, we'd just like to say mahalo for putting us on the
budget for this year.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, the Hana Office is closed today.
We also have 15 individuals who have signed up to provide testimony in the Council

chamber. The first person to provide testimony is Rita Whitford, testifying on
Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Jennifer Karaca.

MS. RITA WHITFORD (testifying on Committee Report 18-79):

Good morning, everyone.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MS. WHITFORD: My name is Rita Whitford. I'm here to testify on behalf of my husband Larry
Whitford, who is a retired Maui Police Officer, unable to be here today. Larry has been
utilizing the paratransit bus for the last four and a half years after he had a stroke. The
senior bus pass at that time has been $30. Now, it is proposed that we do away with
the senior bus pass and that we go to a $4 a day system. Now, let's do some math.
$4 a day and he rides the bus at least five days out of the week. So, that's $20 for a
week times another four weeks, which makes it $80 instead of $30.
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We could use that extra $50 that we will have to spend for perhaps buying food,
medication, pay utilities. So, | am respectfully asking that the change not be made to
the paratransit monthly bus system. Now, I'm saying also that not only will it be a
humbug for us to make sure that Larry has $4 each day, and then the bus driver will
have to collect that from every passenger, and then adding more time to what they're
doing instead of being able to drive and get to the clients on time.

So, again, on behalf of the clients, now | may start to use the paratransit system myself
soon, which means that we're going to be paying more and more for the bus
transportation. So, | thank you very much. Please reconsider. Don't take the money
away from the paratransit bus, and make us pay more for it. Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Whitford.

Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this
morning.

MS. WHITFORD: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Jennifer Karaca, Co-founder, Executive Director, Common
Ground Collective, testifying on Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Kenneth
Guido.

MS. JENNIFER KARACA, COMMON GROUND COLLECTIVE (testifying on Committee
Report 18-79):

Aloha, Honorable Councilmembers. Thank you for allowing me to provide testimony
to you today. My name is Jennifer Karaca, and I'm the Executive Director and
Co-founder of Common Ground Collective.

After hearing comments made about our organization during the Budget and Finance
hearings, | felt compelled to come clear up a few misunderstandings and explain why
| feel CGC should be reinserted in the budget.

First, our services are unlike any other organization currently operating in Maui County.
We provide services to landowners to boost food security and economic opportunity.
We help landowners who can't afford time or money-wise to get their agriculturally
zoned lots into production, helping to address gentleman farm issues, as well as
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collecting ag and market data and providing workforce development for new farmers
coming out of existing educational programs. We also support existing small farms
and farmers with emergency farm help and administrative support. Our services are
incredibly valuable to our community, and it shows through countless written and in
person testimony submitted during the budget.

| want to clarify that we do not pay or reward our board members. This would include
our cultural advisor and board member, Councilmember Atay. His role is completely
voluntary, as are all our board roles. I'm employed part-time by Councilmember
Cochran, but this employment happened well after she had given support to our
organization. Councilmember Cochran in no way, shape or form, receives any kind of
payment or rewards from our organization and is not part of our board.

As for ability to apply for grants through OED as a startup, | must say | do not feel that
this is truly an option. We have been informed twice by Ms. Rasmussen, that they do
not fund startups. We were denied the letter of inquiry because we were a startup. To
clarify, she wouldn't even let us apply for a grant. The letter had been submitted, the
letter has been submitted to you for review. Due to this, we went straight to the Mayor
to gain support from the County. The Mayor, along with Ag Director Yamamura, who
were supportive, saw the value in our organization. During this meeting,
Ms. Rasmussen, once again reassured us that she does not support startups by saying
"May | remind you, Mayor, that we do not fund startups”. To which he replied, that our
community needs this and "to review our business plan and make it work".

After numerous attempts to reach Ms. Rasmussen for discussion, our President
received word two days prior to the budget due date, saying our business plan was not
up to par and offering us an invite to grant writing workshops. Our business plan that
just won second in the State in the Hogan/American Savings Bank Nonprofit Business
Plan Competition. Second out of 52 submissions, and the only one selected for Maui
County.

I went to speak with the Mayor the day after because during a call with Director
Yamamura, he suggested to follow up with Mayor, because he was under the
impression that we were supposed to be included in the budget. The Mayor didn'’t
have time to meet with us, but included us last minute as a line item at zero because
the numbers were already finalized.

I hope I've cleared up these misunderstandings and ask you all to respect not only the
Mayor's wishes, but also the community members who support us and need our
service as well. Please consider putting CGC back in as a line item with funding in this
budget. Thank you for your time.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Karaca.

Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this
morning.

Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Kenneth Guido, testifying on Committee Report 18-79. To

be followed by Terese Masters.

MR. KENNETH GUIDO (testifying on Committee Report 18-79):

Good morning. My name is Kenneth Guido.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MR. GUIDO: I, like myself, like the other lady, am concerned about this bus situation. I'm on
a fixed income. | can't afford $120 a month. Right now, | pay $25 a month; that's going
to be another 95 extra. What am | going to do, like, eat less food or skip a bill here and
there? | go, we've gone through this a couple years ago, | believe, and it seems like
we're revisiting it.

You know, they, they're saying that they're going to have the bus pass for the kids, the
students. Their parents are still supporting them as far as | would see. And some of
them do work part-time after work. They can afford it. I'm on a fixed income. | barely
make it right now, month to month. And some months, | have to really tighten my
budget if some unexpected bill comes up. And, this 95 extra dollars a month is
something out of my budget. | only get 750 a month, after paying my rent and all my
other bills, | just barely survive.

So, | hope you guys will reconsider that. At least help the senior citizens, you know.
We're all on a fixed income, most of us. And that's a big part of my budget. Thank
you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Guido.

Members, any need for clarification? Thank you for being here this morning.

Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Terese Masters, President, Common Ground Collective,
testifying on Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Jennifer Chrupalyk.

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MS. TERESE MASTERS, COMMON GROUND COLLECTIVE (testifying on Committee
Report 18-79):

Good morning. I'm here to reassure you, as President of Common Ground Collective,
a registered nonprofit here in the State, that our board members are not paid. These
are strictly volunteer positions. All financial or conflicts of interest need to be fully
disclosed, and currently, we have none to report. For clarity's sake, Councilmember
Alika Atay, as a board member, is a cultural advisor for CGC.

When we met with Mayor Arakawa, he was relieved to know that CGC could be an
intermediary for a newly graduated ag students as a way to continue to gain experience
before proceeding on to establishing their own farms. With all the support being put
into educating new farmers, more was needed to help them succeed. It was with this
acknowledgement that he replied to Teena's comment on not funding startups; that we
need to make this work.

After our meeting with the Mayor, we left messages for Teena requesting an update
on her review of our business plan, and offering to answer any questions that she might
have. Two days after the Mayor's budget was due, we got feedback from Teena. She
offered to go over our business plan after budget hearings, and invited us to take the
grant writing workshop. There was no time left for discussion about her concerns.

Recently, Mr. Hokama had commented that we were welcome to apply for grants.
However, we were denied an opportunity at the letter of inquiry. Apparently, grants
offered by the OED are not open to startups.

Our mobile farming and administrative services organization are currently the only
ones addressing the gentlemen farms issues in the County, and have prioritized
utilizing ag lands for ag purposes. As a growing food for the community nonprofit, |
had anticipated less resistance from this Administration, and saddened to have to fight
so hard to gain support for something that will ultimately benefit us all. Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony.

Members, any need for clarification?
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, | have a question.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. | have actually two questions. The first one is what
level of funding were you seeking?

MS. MASTERS: What?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: What level of funding were you seeking?
MS. MASTERS: We had requested 250,000 at that meeting.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, that's a lot. And second, how does your, your program differ
from what the Farmer Apprentice Mentorship program is doing?

MS. MASTERS: So, as a graduate of the FAM Program, | was educated in how to farm, and
the different types of farming. As the President of CGC, we want to take in those
graduated students and provide them experience on farms and show them the different
growing zones and different applications of farming, and continued experience so that
they can decide, after years of experience or months of experience, what it is they truly
want to get into; what they want to get involved in with farming. So, we're the, we're
the after education graduation.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, thank you.
MS. MASTERS: Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Any further need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this
morning.

MS. MASTERS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next individual to testify is Jennifer Azuma Chrupalyk, testifying on
Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Tom Blackburn-Rodrigues.

MS. JENNIFER AZUMA CHRUPALYK (testifying on Committee Report 18-79):

Good morning, everybody.
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CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MS. CHRUPALYK: My name is Jennifer Azuma Chrupalyk. And I'm testifying this morning
on behalf of Charles Kaauwai, lineal heir and descendent to Z. Kaauwai, on page 9,
number 13.

Recently, Charles has been gathering his information and all of his proof of genealogy
and what not to go ahead and take responsibility for the lands which he is the heir to.
Only last night did we receive a phone call that this item was up today, and he needs
to take action. So, while he's at work now, and going to see a lawyer this afternoon to
handle this matter, he asked me to come down here and let you know that he is aware

and he has been made aware of this situation as of yesterday. And, we do plan to take
action, and we do not approve of what the referral is.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much.
Members, any need for clarification?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Can, can you give us the item number from the agenda that you're
referring to.

MS. CHRUPALYK: It was 18-79, and then number 13.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Alright. Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Any further need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this
morning.

MS. CHRUPALYK: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk..

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez, Consultant, Go Maui Inc.,
testifying on Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Sam Small.
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MR. TOM BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ, GO MAUI,_ INC. (testifying on Committee
Report 18-79):

Good morning, Mr. Chair--
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: --Members of the Council. Thank you very much. My
name is Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez, and | am representing Go Maui, Inc. And, we invite
you to go to our Facebook site, WeAreMauiNui, where we talk about local values.

| want to just be real simple and clear, and thank you very much for all that you have
done in this budget for affordable housing. The work by Councilmember Cochran to
ensure a doubling of the amount for the Affordable Housing Fund First-Time
Homebuyers is a tremendous achievement and should be recognized.

Also, we appreciate all that was done in the budget for other areas of affordable
housing as well. And, we thank you for that sense of commitment. Every budget tells
a story of who we were, who we are, and where we hope to go. This budget is no
different. It is a story of compromise. It is a story of leadership. It is a story of hard
work. But most of all, it's a story that lays out a future for our children and our
grandchildren.

Having observed your work over many years, the hard work that you do should be
recognized. And, | want to take time this morning on behalf of Go Maui, to say thank
you for all of your hard work. Thank you for your struggles. And to ask you to be
unified as you come together. When you are unified, we are unified. When you lead
us, we want to follow where you think we should go, because we've elected you to
make those decisions.

So, we want to thank you for your leadership. Thank you for your spirit of compromise.
Thank you for being willing to say | didn't get all | wanted, but | got what | thought was
the best for the community. We hope all of you have a great day. This isn't over yet,
but we want to thank you for all the work you've done.

And, just on a personal note, | also want to acknowledge the funding for domestic
violence programs, both in the Prosecuting Attorney and also in the Police Department.
These are critical programs. You've supported them for many years. I|'ve been
associated in the past with them, and | just want to thank you for that. So, | say mahalo
and have a good day. Aloha.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Sam Small, testifying on Committee Report 18-79 and

County Communication 18-177, on behalf of Maui Causes. To be followed by Gary
Kubota.

MR. SAM SMALL, MAUI CAUSES (testifying on Committee Report 18-79):

Good morning, and thank you for the opportunity to testify today. It's always a pleasure
and an honor to participate in the democratic process. My tone might be a little bit
different than the thank yous that Mr. Blackburn-Redriguez just lauded you with.

This annual budget is an opportunity to reflect on the role of this Council. We elect you
to be the eyes, and ears, and conscience of this community. And we empower you
through the Charter with all the tools necessary for you to be our watchdog over the
Administration. You have the powers to investigate any matter that comes before this
Council. You have the power to levy fines, and even put someone in jail for violating
the Charter.

And so, it is particularly disheartening to see that even though this Council has been
presented with clear evidence of misdoings on the part of the Administration, that you
have never ever used your powers to launch an investigation, and right the wrongs that
are harming the people of Maui County daily, the same way that the Administration
invites lawsduits to paralyze the public. As we move Maui towards becoming a modern
metropolis, away from the good old boy controlled plantation form, it pains me to say
that this Council is leaving the citizens of Maui County no choice but to take action
against this Council body.

A few months ago, | gave a presentation to your Infrastructure and Environmental
Committee [sic] about the so-called deferral agreements uncollected since 1974.
Essentially, these uncollected deferrals are actually exemptions, with their truth hidden
as a deception to the public. Hundreds of millions of dollars due to the County from
developers have gone uncollected, and are not accounted for in this budget, which
itself is a clear violation of the Charter. You're supposed to make a five-year projection,
and it's supposed to include the deferral agreements.
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2012 was the last time that the Chair of Infrastructure received information from Public
Works on collecting these deferral agreements. At that time, Director Goode said
Corporation Counsel was investigating specific agreements impacting proposed CIP's,
and they would return with more information. Six years later, they've not gotten back.
In fact, the Freedom of Information Request that | put in for the specific agreements
that held up the process being investigated in 2012, roll me over to the next if you
would.

CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. Your, we have only one item on the agenda this morning. So,
your three minutes is up.

MR. SMALL: This is to--
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your--
MR. SMALL: I'm sorry. This is to include the proposed fund.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm sorry. It's all in the budget, which is one item.
MR. SMALL: Oh, | thought the proposed fund was a separate item this morning.
CHAIR WHITE: No, it's not. But thank you for your testimony this morning.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Gary Kubota, volunteer liaison, Front Street Apartment

Tenants Group, testifying on Committee Report 18-79. To be followed by Daniel
Souza.

MR. GARY KUBOTA, FRONT STREET APARTMENT TENANTS GROUP (testifying on
Committee Report 18-79):

Thank you. Good morning, Chair White--

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MR. KUBOTA: --Vice-Chair Carroll and other Councilmembers.

Back in December, the Maui County Council passed a resolution asking the State to
help find a way to keep Front Street Apartment tenants in their homes in Front Street.
And, that resolution along with Mayor Alan Arakawa asking for assistance in making a
priority item in this legislative session, helped to get a bill passed. And, the Front Street
Apartment tenants, you know, the ones that are in our group, wanted to thank you for
that.

What we have right here is a bill that was revised. Essentially, we had asked for
condemn, well, negotiation if not condemnation and purchase of Front Street
Apartments. The Legislature decided to go with looking at condemnation of ground
lease at Front Street Apartments. And, they've provided, set aside $250,000 toward
that preparation. And, they're asking the, the Council and the County to come up with
250,000 matching funds. Mayor Arakawa sent a letter, | believe to state that he will
support it. He sent a letter to the Legislature, he will support it. And, we're asking the
Council to do the same.

Basically, this gives us a foothold in terms of fighting the eviction. And although it's for
ground lease, there, there's other information that may arise out of it that could help in
terms on determining value, in terms of determining process and procedures and
whether that was followed. | think that, that it's a good investment considering we have
250 tenants like that. And, what happens if they're suddenly evicted because of
increases in rent by August 2019. And, where they will be in terms of the cost, the
simple cost, and the social impact upon Lahaina Town itself.

That's why we have support from organizations like the West Maui Taxpayers
Association; the Lahaina Town Action Committee, representing more than
60 businesses; the AFLCIO, Unite Here!; ILWU, Donna Domingo; Ka Hale A Ke Ola
Homeless Resource Center; and Patty Nishiyvama from Na Kupuna O Maui. That's
what we're asking for basically today.

There are other side issues that need more research, and I'd be willing to address them
if you have any other questions like that. But, at this point, that's what we're asking for
and we just need that support.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much for your testimony.

MR. KUBOTA: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, any need for clarification?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, can i? Yea, can | ask him just for--
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Thanks for being here, Gary. | just have a question.
So, | just wanted to clarify if the 250,000 from, from the State is matched with 250,000
from the County, that goes directly into rental assistance? Is that, any of that going
towards trying to negotiate the actual buyout of this?

MR. KUBOTA: You know, | have to say that I'm not, | wasn't part, you know, | wasn't party to
the, the actual development of the bill. All | knew was that they're asking for that. Part
of that is preparation. As far as rental assistance, |'ve heard that mentioned as well.

| guess the thing is that, from my point of view, you know, not knowing too much, but
knowing how things generally operate in terms of human beings. When you ask for
help, and somebody gives you help but it's not quite exactly the help you ask, if you
turn them down, the chances of them offering help again is pretty much nil or accepting
it. And, and, in this particular instance like that, | think that there might be more
clarification by Stacy Crivello and other people to answer that question.

I'm just looking at it as a matter of, okay, thanks, thank you, we'll try and work with this.
And, if this doesn’t work, then you know, we'll talk to administrators and say, hey, you
know, this isn't working, can we do something else? But, what this also does is it opens
up the pathway for this kind of discussion. One of the, one of the things that they're
discussing are subsidies and assistance, they, they main State housing officials. And,
that's what is part and parcel of this all, in terms of the approval of the 250,000.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. That's a long way to get to know what | don't know, but
thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Any further need for clarification?
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And so, sorry, Mr. Kubota. Thank you

for being here. Yea, and so, there is a newly, a new litigation, so how is that going to
affect this? Do you know; this 250 and moving forward?
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MR. KUBOTA: Okay. |, | don't know. The people who filed that are, are, you know, some of
them are tenants, most of them are tenants of Front Street. But, it wasn't an authorized
lawsuit by the Front Street Apartment Tenants Group. We meet monthly, you know,
and there are dozens of people who attend our meetings. The person representing
the, the attorneys representing, once represented us, but said they were no longer
representing us several months ago. And that was because we asked that if before
they talked to any lawmaker, well, this followed after, this resignation followed after we
said--

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, wait, hang on.
CHAIR WHITE: You know, this item is probably going to come up in Committee, so.
MR. KUBOTA: Yea.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, my, my question is the 250 that's why. If this litigation
is going to hinder that moving forward, then that's what | wanted to know; whether it
was or not.

MR. KUBOTA: Well, the litigation hindering the 250 moving forward, no.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And, you mention, and a question, another question,
Chair. And, you mentioned fighting evictions?

MR. KUBOTA: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: s that what the tenants are looking for, towards, evictions?
There, they have--

MR. KUBOTA: By, if by, okay, if by 2019, August 2019, the building owners plan is to raise
the entire, entire Front Street Apartments to market level. At that time, if no assistance
is done and no other alternatives have been found, they'll be in a position where a lot
of them will have to leave because the rents will be increasing by at least 100 percent.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any, anything else? Thank you for being here this morning.
| apologize to Mr. Small. He was going to testify on an item | thought was part of what

we're doing. So, please come back down and join us for your, your remainder of your
testimony on the other item.






